
By Electronic Filing May 16, 2022 

Hon. Scott S. Harris 
Clerk of the Court 
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street NE 
Washington, DC 20543 

Re:  City of Oakland v. Oakland Raiders, et al., No. 21-1243 

Dear Mr. Harris: 

I am counsel of record for Respondents in the above-captioned case.  The petition for a 
writ of certiorari in this case was filed on March 10, 2022, and was docketed on March 14, 2022.  
This Court called for a response to the petition, and the response is currently due on May 26, 
2022. 

Due to the press of other business, I respectfully request a 30-day extension of time 
within which to file a response to the petition.  The extension is warranted because counsel for 
Respondents face several imminent deadlines in this Court and other courts in the coming 
weeks, including a reply brief in support of a petition for certiorari due in this Court on May 19; 
a supplemental brief supporting a petition for certiorari in another case due in this Court on 
May 18; a reply brief in support of a petition for certiorari due in this Court on May 30; and a 
petition for review of a final decision of the Board of Immigration Appeals, together with a 
motion for stay of removal, that must be filed in the U.S. Court of Appeals for the 8th Circuit no 
later than June 3.  In addition, this Court previously granted Petitioner’s request for a 30-day 
extension of the deadline for filing its petition, and Respondents have not previously sought any 
extensions in this matter. 

Petitioner does not oppose the requested extension. 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Gregg H. Levy  
Gregg H. Levy 

cc: All counsel of record 
By email and by USPS First Class Mail 


